MINUTES RECESSED CALL MEETING (FROM APRIL 19, 2016) APRIL 26, 2016

A recessed call meeting regarding a budget work session, was held on Tuesday, April 26, 2016 at 6:30 p.m. in Council Chambers of City Hall located at 333 W. Locust Street, Covington, Virginia.

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Thomas H. Sibold, Jr. with the following members present: Mayor Sibold, Vice Mayor David S. Crosier, Councilman S. Allan Tucker and Councilman William B. Zimmerman, Jr. Councilwoman Stephanie R. Clark was absent.

City Manager Richard Douglas presented information regarding the funding request by RADAR. It was noted that this service had lost federal funding which would place the need for additional funding on the localities.

Discussion was also held regarding the CSB funding request for additional funds to provide psychiatric care in the amount of \$39,000.

Discussion was held regarding discussions with Alleghany County in consideration of shared programs and services.

At this time, Council authorized the City Manager to advertise for a Public Hearing on the 2016/2017 Budget for Tuesday, May 10th.

No further business to come before Council, the meeting was adjourned.

THOMAS H. SIBOLD, JR., MAYOR

PRESIDENT OF THE CITY COUNCIL AND, AS SUCH,

EX-OFFICIO OFFICER OF THE CITY OF

COVINGTON, VIRGINIA

ATTEST:

EDITH S. WOOD, CITY CLERK